
 

 

 

 

 

Board   Members   A�endance:   
Chief   Daniel   Sharp,   Chair,   Oro   Valley   Police   Department,   Jason   Larter   represen�ng   
Ma�   Reed,   Vice-   Chair,   State   Farm   Insurance   Companies   
Joe   Brosius   –   Public   Member  
Sheriff   Joseph   Dedman,   Jr.   -   Apache   County   Sheriff  
Director   Eric   Jorgensen   –   Jackie   Gentner   represen�ng   -Telephonic  
Director   Frank   Milstead   –   Arizona   Department   of   Public   Safety,   Major   Jack   Johnson   Jr.   represen�ng-Telephonic  
Maricopa   County   A�orney’s   Office,   Auto   The�   Bureau   Chief,   Kris�n   Sherman   represen�ng   
Sheriff   Paul   Penzone   -   Maricopa   County   Sheriff’s   Office   –    Not   present  
Chief   Michael   Soelberg   –   Gilbert   Police   Department  
 
 

AATA   Legal   Council:   
Sco�   Donald,   Assistant   A�orney   General,   AZ   A�orney   General’s   Office  
 

AATA   Staff:  
James   McGuffin,   Execu�ve   Director  
Ann   Armstrong,   AATA   Grants   Administrator  
Art   Myer,   AATA   Chief   Financial   Officer  
Frank   Ceballos,   AATA   Administra�ve   Service   Officer  
Amanda   O’Halloran,   AATA   Administra�ve   Assistant   III  
 

Public/Guest:  
Captain   Paul   Etnire-   Arizona   Vehicle   The�   Task   Force,   Department   of   Public   Safety  
Allen   Quist,   Pinal   County   A�orney’s   Office   -   Telephonic  
Sco�   Greenberg,   Department   of   Insurance   
Misty   Fauth,   Maricopa   County   A�orney’s   Office  
Eric   Taylor,   Heinfield   and   Meech,   CPA  
Ryan   Gant,   Pima   County   A�orney’s   Office   –   Telephonic  
 
 
 

I. CALL   TO   ORDER   AND   ROLL   CALL  
● Vice   Chairman   Reed   called   the   mee�ng   to   order   at   10:06am,   roll   call   conducted   via   sign   in.  

II. AATA   Board   Vice   Chairman’s   Report-   Review,   considera�on   and   possible   ac�on  
● Review,   considera�on   and   possible   ac�on   on   September   20,   2019   Board   mee�ng   minutes  

o Chief   Soelberg   mo�oned   to   approve   minutes   as   presented.  
o Ms.   Gentner   seconded   the   mo�on.  



o Vote passed unanimously (8-0). 
● Review, consideration and possible action on 2020 Board meeting dates.  

o Mr. Brosius motioned to approve the 2020 Board meeting schedule as presented.  
o Chief Soelberg seconded the motion.  
o Vote passed unanimously (8-0). 

III. AATA Report- Review, consideration, and possible action 
● Executive Director McGuffin recapped a recent trip to Colorado hosted by the Colorado Auto Theft 

Prevention Authority where law enforcement and auto theft prevention authorities from southwestern 
states shared information.    

● Executive Director McGuffin presented the AATA FY 2020 Plan of Operation created by Frank Ceballos.  
● Executive Director McGuffin advised the Board of a recent Holiday Public Awareness Campaign utilizing 

billboards in the Phoenix and Tucson areas.  This campaign will run from November through December.  
o 11 digital boards in Phoenix.  
o 3 static boards in Tucson.   

● CY 2018 Auto Theft in Arizona Update 
o Executive Director McGuffin shared an update to the 2018 auto theft numbers which now 

reflects that Arizona had a .6% of an increase in auto theft verses the previously reported 
decrease from the last Board meeting.   
 The revised number now shows Arizona had 19,139 total stolen vehicles for 2018.   

IV. AATA Financial Update, Discussion and Possible Action 
● Annual Financial Audit Report & Presentation 

o Mr. Myer introduced Mr. Taylor representing Heinfeld, Meech, CPA to present the results of the 
2019 audit.  

o Mr. Taylor presented the audit and reviewed the findings.  
a) Mr. Taylor advised that AATA financial materials have been presented fairly and correct.  

Mr. Taylor advised the AATA is in good financial standings and stayed within budget. Mr. 
Taylor advised there are no recommendations or negative audit findings this year.  

● AATA Financial Report for fiscal year ending October 31, 2019 presented by Mr. Myer. 
o Please see attached documents.  
o Mr. Myer has confirmed that the SIMS account has been spent down to zero balance with 

payment of the DPS grant that was approved last Board meeting.  
● FY’20 Spending Plan Update  

o Mr. Myer has requested an approval to continue with the spending plan as presented.  
o Mr. Larter motioned to approve the spending plan as presented.  
o Chief Soelberg seconded the motion.  
o Vote passed unanimously (8-0). 

● FY’20 Public Awareness Grant Request- #1871 – Gilbert PD $6,600. 
o Chief Soelberg recused from vote. 
o Mr. Brosius motioned to approve the grant as presented.  
o Ms. Gentner seconded the motion.  
o Vote passed unanimously (7-0-1).  

● Mr. Myer advised the Board approximately $13,000 will be left for the remaining FY’20 grants.  
V. AATA Public Awareness & Grant Programs Report General Update, Discussion and Possible Action 

● Ms. Armstrong recapped public awareness events for the Board.   
● Ms. Armstrong opened the floor to Ms. O’Halloran for an update on recent events.  



o Ms. O’Halloran gave a brief account on events held with Coolidge, Casa Grande and Eloy Police;   
all department who were recent recipients of VIN etching equipment grants.  

o Ms. O’Halloran advised of an upcoming VIN etching event for El Mirage PD.  
● Ms. Armstrong advised that AATIA and WSATI who will be hosting a regional training event in June 2020.  
● Ms. Armstrong announced that the AATA Annual Report for FY’19 is currently underway.  
● Ms. Armstrong invited the Board to the AATIA meeting for Nov, being held in AATA’s conference room.  
● Ms. Armstrong recapped details from a recent Yuma PD & Task Force VIN etching event where 81 

vehicles were etched.  
VI. Law Enforcement Subcommittee Report, Discussion and Possible Action  

● No update.  
VII. Public Awareness Subcommittee Report, Discussion and Possible Action 

● No update.  
VIII. Legislative Subcommittee Report, Discussion and Possible Action 

● No update. 
IX. Vertical Prosecution Subcommittee & Auto Theft Prosecutors Report, Discussion, and Possible Action 

● General Subcommittee update on vertical prosecution programs, auto theft cases/outcomes 
o Pinal County Attorney’s Office- Mr. Quist recapped a recent conviction of a suspect who had 

stolen a few vehicles and committed fraudulent schemes.   
o Pima County Attorney’s Office-Mr. Ryan Gant recapped a current case of a subject that involved 

the Vehicle Theft Task Force who had prior felonies but none previously involving auto theft.     
o Maricopa County Attorney’s Office – Misty Fauth recapped a very complicated case named the 

Ultralight case, which has been ongoing for 3 years now.  Restitution amounts awarded include:  
$19,309.53 to State Farm, $25,295.58 to Dairyland Insurance, $22,778.50 to Top Smoke 
Insurance and judgement is still pending for Progressive Insurance.  Ms. Sherman added that a 
both defendants from a case she had mentioned at last Board meeting have been sentenced. 
The driver received 21 years and the passenger, who had been shooting at law enforcement, 
received 45 years with the stipulation that 44 years need to be served in full.  

o Ms. Armstrong advised that a meeting with all the vertical prosecution attorneys would be 
scheduled for the AATIA conference in June.  

o Ms. Sherman advised that AATIA has reached out the Maricopa County Attorney’s Office to hold 
a training class at the conference.  

X. Arizona Vehicle Theft Task Force Report, Discussion and Possible Action 
● General Update, Report on Task Force Activities 

o Capt. Etnire provided a brief recap on the regional meeting from Colorado.  He advised of crime 
similarities with those in attendance and because of such a concerted effort would be made to 
share information between the groups.  Including, but not limited to, developing best practices 
as well as information on individuals who were crossing jurisdictions.    

o Capt. Etnire recapped current stats for the Task Force.  This included 272 stolen vehicle 
recovered with an estimated value of $4 million.  He advised that fewer of the older model 
Hondas are being stolen and more high-end vehicles are.   To date, 1482 stolen vehicles have 
been recovered.  55 arrests has been made during this timeframe, which is down from last year.  

o Capt. Etnire provided a brief recap of notable cases the Vehicle Theft Task Force has currently 
worked.  

XI. Call to the Public 
● Mr. Greenberg commended the AATA for the Lock It or Lose it Campaign and recommended we reach 

out to ADOT to have signs on the DMS boards along the highway.  
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